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Characters:
ARIEL (Actor 1)
JESSIE / BOSS / ANNOUNCER 1 / BERRY KWIK (Actor 2)
MUM / MISS LAI / CONTESTANT 1 / LAI NING (Actor 3)
BRYAN / HOCK SENG / ANNOUNCER 2 (Actor 4)

Music
Projector

Ariel enters

ARIEL
Hey everyone, I'm Ariel! You know, 
one of my favourite things to do is 
to colour. I feel really good when 
I see colours everywhere. They make 
our world such a beautiful place, 
don't you think?

  
Does anyone likes pink? Blue? 
Green? Hmm... how about black?

  
I have some favourite colours 
myself. In fact, I have two! These 
two colours each represent an 
important part of my life, and they 
make the best of me. Want to make a 
guess what are they?

  
(audience interaction)

Okay, okay. Let me tell you. My 
first favourite colour is yellow, 
because it reminds me of my best 
friend. She always has a yellow 
ribbon on her head. So whenever I 
see yellow, I think of her.

Projector
Jessie, Bryan enters



JESSIE
Ariel!

ARIEL
Jessie!

Ariel and Jessie does their BFF salutations

ARIEL
Hi Bryan!

BRYAN
Hey, let's play our favourite 
game,! We-Hide-You-Seek!

ARIEL
Hey!

JESSIE
Everyone, you cannot tell her where 
we are. If not, Ariel will lose the 
game!

  
Turn around, Ariel, and start 
counting!

Bryan exits and hide among audience
Jessie hides as a rock on-stage

ARIEL
(Countdown from 10)

Ready or not, here I come!

Ariel turns around

########### REMOVED ###########

Projector
Hock Seng enters

HOCK SENG
(on phone)  

Hi, Mr Yeo! Good afternoon, good 
afternoon. I'm just calling to 
check with you whether you've gone 
through the things I sent you. Yes, 
yes.    

  
Oh, you're okay with them? 

(MORE)

2.

(CONT'D)



HOCK SENG (CONT'D)
Yes, yes, I can meet you in about 
ten minutes. Thank you, thank you! 
See you later.

Boss enters

BOSS
Hock Seng.

HOCK SENG
Yes, Boss?

BOSS
You don't have to meet the client 
anymore. Today is your last day.

HOCK SENG
(shocked)

What? But--

BOSS
The company has decided to let you 
go. Yesterday was your last chance 
to hit the sales target.

HOCK SEN
But I--

BOSS
I don't need any more excuses from 
you. Pack your things and go now.

HOCK SENG
But Boss, I'm about to meet this 
client. Just give me one more week, 
please?

Boss exits

HOCK SENG
This is the third job I've lost. 
What am I going to tell my wife?

Projector

Ariel, Jessie enters

ARIEL
Jessie, help me time my running.

Ariel dashes across stage

3.

(CONT'D)



JESSIE
13.2 seconds.

ARIEL
I need to be faster! Again.

Ariel dashes across stage

JESSIE
Better. 13 seconds.

ARIEL
One more time!

Music
Ariel dashes across stage in dramatic slow-mo

JESSIE
14 seconds... 

ARIEL
What!? One last time!

JESSIE
Stop. You've been training for the 
past three hours. You're tired, 
Ariel. You won't get any faster by 
running again. You need to rest.

ARIEL
But I need to get better.

JESSIE
You will. But rest is just as 
important as practice. You're not 
giving up. You're just taking a 
break.

ARIEL
You're right... I'm not giving up. 
I'm going to practice again 
tomorrow. Can you help me?

JESSIE
What do you think?

Jessie and Ariel does BFF salutations

ARIEL
Thanks BFF! Let's get something to 
drink. My treat.

Ariel and Jessie exits

4.



HOCK SENG
Did you see that? She keeps trying 
to run faster, and she's not giving 
up. She's going to continue 
training tomorrow.

  
If even a little girl like her 
knows to not give up and to always 
keep trying, how can an adult like 
me give up so easily?

  
I will look for a job tomorrow, and  
this time I'll keep the job. I 
won't give up!

Exits Hock Seng

########### REMOVED ###########

Projector
Music

ANNOUNCER 1 (VO)
Good morning, ladies and gentlemen! 
A very warm welcome and thank you 
for joining us in our Sports Day.

  
For the upcoming event, we have the 
girls 100-metre race!

Projector

ANNOUNCER 1 (VO)
Let us welcome the first 
contestant, Berry Kwik!

Berry Kwik enters, waves to everyone and poses

ANNOUNCER 1 (VO)
The second contestant... Lai Ning!

Enters Lai Ning, waves to everyone and poses

ANNOUNCER 1 (VO)
And our third contestant... Ariel 
Sim!

  
Contestants, please get ready...

All takes positions

5.

(CONT'D)

(CONT'D)

(CONT'D)



ANNOUNCER 1 (VO)
On your mark...
Get set...

Sound
Music

ANNOUNCER 1 (VO)
And we have a winner! The champion 
is... Berry! Berry Kwik!

Projector

All contestants take their positions
Announcer 1 enters, present medals
Lai Ning exits
Berry Kwik does victory pose
Berry Kwik, Announcer 1 exits

ARIEL
Even after so much practice, I 
still didn't win. If only I could 
run a little faster...

Mum enters

MUM
Dear, that was a good run! You did 
so well. I am very proud of you.

ARIEL
But--

MUM
Nope. No buts here. Only the 
present I promised you.

Mum passes a colour pencil set to Ariel

ARIEL
It's the colour pencils set I've 
always wanted! But Mum... I only 
came in second.

MUM
That's not important. You know what 
is?

  
Your timing just now was 12.5 
seconds, which means you broke your 
own record. You have improved!

  
Little by little...

6.

(CONT'D)

(CONT'D)



ARIEL
Step by step!

MUM
If you didn't join the race, you 
wouldn't even have the silver 
medal. Be proud of yourself!

ARIEL
Thanks, Mum.

Ariel and Mum hugs
Mum exits

ARIEL
I have my Mum, Jessie, and Miss Lai 
to thank for this silver. If not 
for them, I wouldn't even be here.

  
I guess by now you can guess what 
my third favourite colour is. 
Silver will always remind me of 
what's really important.

  
Little by little, step by step. 
Hmm, I wonder if there'll be more 
favourite colours to come.  

Ariel exits

########### REMOVED ###########

Hock Seng enters

HOCK SENG
Girl, what's wrong? Aren't you 
going home?

ARIEL
No, Security Guard Uncle. I got no 
umbrella.

HOCK SENG
Why so sad? It's just rain. Uncle 
will lend you an umbrella. You can 
return it tomorrow.

Hock seng begins to walk, then stop
Ariel doesn't move

7.

(CONT'D)



HOCK SENG
Still not going home?

ARIEL
I lost something important. I don't 
feel like going home.

HOCK SENG
What is it? Maybe I can help.

ARIEL
My Mum gave me a set of colour 
pencils today, and they're 
completely brand new...

Hock Seng turns and exits

ARIEL
I haven't even used them yet. I 
wanted to show my best--

Ariel turns and sees no one around

ARIEL
So much for helping. (sigh) I 
should've left them at home.

Hock Seng enters

HOCK SENG
I found this on the ground this 
morning.

ARIEL
My colour pencils! Thank you 
Security Guard Uncle!

HOCK SENG
And now, you can go home.

ARIEL
But if I used this umbrella, you 
won't have one to use.

HOCK SENG
Don't worry about Uncle. I won't be 
leaving so soon. I still have work 
to do. Uncle has to walk around the 
school, make sure the rooms are 
locked, ensure that everyone has 
left before I leave.

8.
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ARIEL
You are the last to leave? That 
means you have to work until really 
late.

HOCK SENG
It's okay. It's important that I 
make sure everyone is safe. Plus, 
it's good to have a job.

  
And, I have you to thank for.

ARIEL
Huh?

HOCK SENG
Quick, go home now. Your parents 
will be worried. Be careful when 
crossing the roads!

ARIEL
Thank you! Bye!

Ariel exits

HOCK SENG
I'm glad that I'm able to return 
the favour by finding her colour 
pencils. I got this job thanks to 
her, and for teaching me not to 
give up.

  
She has created the best of me.

Hock Seng exits

Projector
Ariel enters

ARIEL
You must be wondering who I wrote 
in my appreciation card. Is it 
Yellow, or Silver?

Miss Lai, Jessie, Bryan enters

9.



ARIEL
When it was time to share with my 
class, this was what I said.

  
In my appreciation card, I drew 
Uncle Goh. No, he's not my real 
uncle. He is the new security guard 
in our school. After talking to 
him, I realised that being a 
security guard is not easy at all. 
They sacrifice their time to make 
sure all of us are safe in school.

  
Thank you Uncle Goh for keeping us 
safe. You are the best.

Class claps

########### End of Sample ###########
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